Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
I would like to request some information about the development agreement between Leicester City Council and The Shires Limited Partnership that the parties entered into on 28 October 2003. I understand that the development agreement referred to an 'Unconditional Date' which would occur on the date on which the last of the conditions precedent in the development agreement were either satisfied or waived. Are you able to confirm the date on which the Unconditional Date occurred? Are you also able to confirm which of the conditions precedent had been satisfied by that date, and which of the conditions precedent had been waived?

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

Given that the conditions precedent would have been satisfied or waived before commencement of construction of the Centre in the mid-2000’s, this means we would need to look back at files dating from at least a decade ago. This would require us to do the following:-
Obtain the relevant files from storage – if still available – and check these for information concerning the dates on which the conditions were set;

Refer the request to the relevant regulatory departments (including Highways and Planning), who will also have to check their historic records in order to ascertain these dates.

To satisfy this request we would need to trawl through a considerable number of files relating to the development itself, the compulsory purchase order, and the relevant planning, highway and other agreements that may have been required in order to satisfy or justify the waiver of the conditions precedent. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

I would think that other Council departments would have to undertake a similar exercise. I would consider that in order to review the papers and to do this (including the time of other departments), is likely to be in excess of the number of hours specified under the Act and Regulations
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

